ONE BOROUGH

WEDNESDAY, 13 MARCH 2019

PRESENT: Councillors Pannu (Chairman), Paul Samuels, Helen Price, Gabriella Spinelli, Hussam Allahham, Anthony Lewis, Tracey Muschamp, Robyn Bunyan, John Dlack, Jeffrey Pick, Nick Wright, Nighat Ellahi, Sharon Bowden, Ila Gangotra, Josephine Crabb, Lautaro Lompianon, Louiella Fernandez Lompianon

Officers: Karun Passi, Elaine Keating, Robin Hall, David Scott & Nabihah Hassan-Farooq

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

The Chair welcomed all attendees to the meeting and gave thanks to Norden Farm for hosting the meeting.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor S Rayner (vice chair), Debra Beasley, Safia Mohamud, Parwati Mistry, Nicola Davidson and Fran Hemsley.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations of interest were received.

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 5TH DECEMBER

RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY; That the minutes of the meeting held on the 5th December 2018 were approved and agreed.

ACTION- That the agenda item on Mental Health training be scheduled for the next meeting.

ARMED FORCES COVENANT UPDATE

David Scott gave an update on the above titled item. Members of the One Borough Group (OBG) were informed that Vanessa Faulkner, HR Manager would now be the RBWM Lead for the Armed Forced covenant activity. Members of the OBG were told that she was unable to attend but that her presence would be expected at future meetings to provide the armed forces covenant activity update. The group were told that RBWM had achieved a silver award and were now considering aiming for the gold standard. It was outlined that Vanessa had begun working with Duncan Sharkey (the new MD of RBWM), and was currently working on a briefing note for the Corporate Leadership Team to this end.

WAYS INTO WORK- SUPPORTED EMPLOYMENT SERVICES

This item was deferred to the next meeting as no one present from WiW.

GIVE & TAKE CARE: FUTURE PLANS

Gabriella Spinelli gave a verbal presentation on the above titled item. Members of the Forum were informed that the Give and Take Care was a Community Interest Company (CIC) had formed in 2015 and that they were delivering a time banking scheme with the ambition to become embedded in society long term. It was outlined that there were both care givers and

care receivers both of which were known as partners. It was highlighted that Give and Take Care delivered volunteered befriending support through existing charities and encourages regular one to one support visits which can become long term, meaningful friendships. Members of the OBG were told that this would improve the quality of care for many older adults by increasing connections with others and provide additional support with day to day activities. The scheme was available for those who were in existing family care arrangements, enabling family carers to bank some caring time for their own future needs. At present there was a limited volunteer pool and that the scheme currently operated across a number of regions including Windsor, Maidenhead, Wokingham and Leicester.

Give and Take Care had received a £1mil grant through the Better Care Fund (BCF) and Council funds. Members of the OBG were told that some of the work being carried out was to redefine attitudes around care and to work more widely with the demographic, as opposed to focussing solely on the aging population. The Forum were informed that a card had been created for volunteers to receive discounts. Breakfast meetings had been held with local businesses to encourage them to join the scheme. It was highlighted that there was a desire to coordinate the skills and talent from volunteers and to create an opportunity for all. There were opportunities to be developed with upskilling volunteers and wider opportunities for the community through this. Members of the OBG were informed that there was respite care available for those who provided care to others which was well received. It was outlined that there were concerns that some people who provided care had been receiving cash for their services and that the discount offering scheme would be more beneficial. The Forum were told that a BCF Fund had been placed in February for £550,000 and that this was a 1st phase bid for the Big Lotto Fund. It was outlined that there were currently 40 volunteers across the Windsor and Maidenhead area, 1000 volunteers nationally and 1500 hours of care were banked. Members of the OBG discussed ways in which they could distribute this information to their own networks. It was outlined that work with Optalis had been carried out in relation to training for volunteers. Members were informed that referrals were received from several clinics and that loneliness and isolation support was also offered.

Members of the OBG queried whether any work or contact had been made with local Housing Associations and it was confirmed that there had been work done in Rochdale with tenancy support and in providing 10 hours of free care to residents after moving into their new property.

ACTION- That Give and Take Care provide an update at the next meeting.

At the conclusion of the presentation, Members discussed the importance of including all carers and young people and to explore isolation and loneliness with the wider demographic.

Louella & Lautaro introduced their organisation, Busy Buttons and stated that they were registering as a charity. Their organisation focussed on 5-25 year olds and had been running since 2013 providing free creative activities.

ACTION- That Busy Buttons give a verbal presentation at the next meeting on their organisation.

YOUTH COUNCIL

Elaine Keating, Youth Engagement Officer (RBWM) outlined the above titled item. It was highlighted that the Youth Participation Strategy 2018-2021 had been updated and that there was a need for a Youth Council in the Royal Borough. It was highlighted that representatives from all backgrounds were welcome to join and that there had been a proposal put to the Corporate Leadership Team (CLT) at RBWM for the proposed Youth Council to join the British Youth Council. It was stressed that the Youth Council would provide a platform for young people's voices and opinions to be heard and that it was intended for them to be directly involved in decisions made by the Council. It was hoped that the creation of the Youth Council

would change some negative perceptions of young persons. Members of the Forum were told that information evenings would be held over the upcoming months. It was highlighted that the British Youth Council had a good schedule of events confirmed for the upcoming year and that there were great opportunities for young people if they became involved, such as the "make your mark" campaign where Youth Council representatives had the opportunity to discuss issues at the Houses of Parliament.

Members of the OBG discussed that there should be some work carried out with social media and it was confirmed that this was being worked on across various platforms. Members of the OBG were asked to put forward any young people that would be suitable from the age of 13 upwards (younger candidates would be considered). Members representing St Johns Ambulance, Army Cadets and Thames Valley Police would contact Elaine with details of suitable young persons.

<u>DATES FOR 2019 SWAMI COMMUNITY STREET SHOWCASES - SLOUGH,</u> WINDSOR & MAIDENHEAD

Anthony Lewis (SWAMI) outlined the above item. Members of the OBG were informed that SWAMI worked to bring together interfaith groups an volunteer groups across traditional locality boundaries. A street showcase was organised for the summer and Members were told that last year had been a success with over 50 stalls exhibiting. Members of the OBG were informed that the street showcases would be held on the following dates:

- Windsor High Street- 27th July
- Slough High Street- 6th July
- Maidenhead- to be confirmed.

It was outlined that the showcases gave great exposure to organisations and gave opportunities for collaborative working and partnerships to be formed. It was highlighted that there would be dance performances and live entertainment

COMMUNITY AND MEMBERSHIP UPDATE

John Diack (Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator, Thames Valley Police) introduced himself to the Forum. Members of the OBG were told that there were 12 police areas in the localised area and that there were 43 active police forces in the UK. Members were informed that as part of his remit that he co-ordinated schemes under the Neighbourhood watch and that these were dependant on community needs and wants. Current work was being carried out on promoting Neighbourhood Watch schemes and looking at ways of engagement. It was outlined that referrals were made through, family, friends, concerned residents.

Members of the OBG discussed the need for their details to be shared with the One Borough Group and it was noted that it would be useful to have a working directory of contact details and an outline for each organisation who attended the One Borough Group. It was highlighted that work had been carried out with Optalis to creating a directory and that it would be useful to add to this piece of work if possible to give the best signposting and guidance for all members.

ACTION- That DVS and NHF work together to produce an outline directory of OBG Members, their provided services and their contact details.

Josephine Crabb (St Johns Ambulance) informed the Forum that there had been great youth engagement, holidays for those affected by a disability, first aid training, leadership and development and Duke of Edinburgh activities which were all planned to take place. The

Forum were also told that the "count me in" campaign would be launched and that there was a private dinner planned at Windsor Castle.

Norden Farm Centre for the Arts updated the panel that there had been a bid proposal submitted to the Arts Council for further funding for their social project. It was noted that the next youth project would include a quest family fest which would be free to all and would take place over the Easter holidays. Members were told that there would be workshops held on Good Friday which included how to make a robot, street drum skills, circus skills. The Forum were told that an evaluation of the social project was undertaken and that results were available online. Members of the OBG were reminded that funds were still available through the PCC Fund and to apply to Thames Valley Police for further details.

Members of the OBG were informed that Dementia Action Alliance was now set up across the borough and that there was work being carried out to encourage other businesses to sign up. The Forum were reminded that referrals could be made into the Dementias Alliance via the Town Hall, Council Offices.

lla Gangotra informed the Forum that there had been a successful Mosque Open day in Maidenhead held on the 3rd March. Members of the OBG were told that Allison Bradshaw (RBWM) had given a presentation and that voluntary organisation/interfaith reps were needed for the Early Help Governance Board. Members were asked to contact the clerk if they wished to become a member.

ACTION- That Allison Bradshaw attend a future meeting and give a presentation on the Early Help Board.

Signal 4 Carers queried whether members would be aware of any unpaid carers and that they currently were marketing their services through their mobile bus service.

Captain Nick Wright informed the Forum that there was an event being held on the 4th April for the 80th anniversary of the guards and that there would be a Freedom parade held in Windsor on the 18th May.

Jeffrey Pick informed the Forum that a Food academy event had been held last weekend and that this had been funded by the Army covenant and the Windsor Lions- Dragon Den. It was outlined that TVP wished to have three food academy banquets a year and that it was planned to have one held in Maidenhead subject to finding a school with suitable catering facilities.

Members of the OBG were updated on crime in the area and were asked to be vigilant in regards to a phone scam which was targeting the elderly to part with their money or to undertake criminal activity. It was noted that there had been various reported instances of this occurring across the borough and that work was being done to tackle this scam.

David Scott (RBWM) updated the Forum with details of the fire which had taken place in the town centre recently and advised that work to secure the area was being carried out. It was highlighted that the roads would be open as soon as the area was deemed safe and that there was currently instability with the affected buildings.

Paul Samuels informed that SGI UK were currently planning an event for July 2020 and would focus on the contributions made across Windsor and Maidenhead by voluntary organisations. It was also updated that Mens Matters now had 21 members and that the oldest member was 95 years old. Members were told that the drop in sessions were held every Wednesday between 2-4pm at Maidenhead Community Centre to promote support to other men.

Dates of future meetings were noted as follows:

- 12th June 2019- Venue (to be confirmed)
- 11th September 2019- Taplow Court
- 11th November 2019- Venue (to be confirmed)

It was requested that any organisation inform the clerk if they are able to offer a venue for the upcoming meetings and to get in contact with Nabihah.hassan-farooq@rbwm.gov.uk

The meeting, which began at 10.06 am, finished at 11.43 am	
	CHAIRMAN
	DATE